
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 
 

Dates to Remember 
Friday 3 December Yr 6 Transition @ DSHS 

Wednesday 8 December Presentation Night, 6pm  

Thursday, 9 December Baldivis SHS Bushrangers 

Thursday 16 December Last day of term, Reports home 

Monday 31 January 2022 Students commence Term 1 

Newsletter No 17 
 

  3 December 2021      
 

www.walpoleps.wa.edu.au 

Phone: 68710200  

 

Two weeks to go until the end of 

the term and I’m sure the 
students and staff are 

exhausted. 
 
We look forward to seeing 

parents and extended families 
attend our end of year concert 

and presentation night on 
Wednesday. 
 

The concert will start at 6pm. 
Please be there by 5:30 so the 

students can be prepared. 
 
On Tuesday, the Year 2-6 

students will have a costume 
rehearsal and a run through 

using the stage. Some may 
leave their costumes in the hall 
ready for Wednesday. If they 

need to take them home, they 
can. 

 
If you have any queries about 
costumes, please contact Kim 

Burton. It is better to clarify 
early rather than later. 

 
Reports 
Student reports will be sent 

home Thursday, December 16. 
This is the last day for students 

for the year. 
 

Teachers may start to contact 
you if they feel there is 
information to discuss. Please 

make a time to see teachers if 
you would like to talk to them 

about your child’s progress. 
 

From 

The Principal 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

Bizarre Bazaar 

On the 2nd of December 2021 
years 4-6 went down to Nockolds 
Street to sell our unique and 
improved products.  

Over the course of term 4, we 
worked in groups of 2 or 3 to 
design and make special 
products, each with their own 
spin and colour. We had swing 
tags, cash books, prototypes, 
planning, advertisement and of 
course, the products themselves! 
Every material that we used 
came from our ‘Trash and 
Treasure’ note, where any old 
things at home were brought into 
school.  

We went through an 
improvement process of our 
chosen idea to fix any problems 
and make everything better. Each 
person did their independent 
project on the item of their choice, 
such as pricing, Coca-Cola or 
Nike.  

Everyone sold their group’s 
product for five dollars or less. 
Our individual money raised in 
groups went to a charity of our 
choosing. Altogether we raised 
$282.90. 

By Phoebe 

 
 

http://www.walpoleps.wa.edu.au/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On the 24th of November 2021 

Marine Education was kind enough 

to come to the Walpole Primary 

School to show the children how to 

be safe in case of an emergency on 

the water. They showed us how to 

use a smoke flare and a rocket flare.  

We also learned how to find a good 

sized life jacket and which ones to 

use on a boat. It is important to use 

a jacket that fits otherwise it will 

come off in the water. Parents also 

need to use life jackets as they 

won’t be able to help their children 

if they are not floating. 

The skippers of the search and 

rescue boat let us aboard the boat. 

We even got to use the sirens. 

Thank you to the South West Search 

and Rescue crew for teaching us 

water safety. 

By Jackson 

 
INTERSCHOOL ATHLETIC CARNIVAL  

JUMPS AND THROWS RESULTS 

Shot Put  Yr 5/6  Luke M  1st 

Vortex  Yr 5/6  Luke M  1st  

Vortex  Yr 3/4  Ryan O   4th 

Vortex  Yr 1/2  Jasper M 2nd  

Long Jump  Yr 3/4  Xyris G 4th  

    Dylan S 2nd  

Triple Jump     Yr 5/6  Sammy M 2nd 

    Mei P 3rd 

Vortex   Yr 3/4   Namphet W 3rd 

Long Jump Yr 5/6  Sienna B 2nd  

CONGRATULATIONS! 

     

     

 

 

 

Merit Certificates  

Kindy  Finlay A 

PP  Jai S 

Year 2  Lucas V 

Year 3  Dylan S 

  Elianna A 

Year 4  Peyton MW 

Year 5  James M 

  Molly V 

Year 6  Grace R

  


